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MEDICAL RADIOGRAPHY TECHNOLOGY 

ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Tuesday, May 7, 2013
6:00 PM ~ 8:00 PM
T-Building, Room 101
Members Present: Diane Buelt, Committee Chair, PeaceHealth Southwest; John Ferguson, MBA, CRA, RT, Vice Chair, Adventist Medical Center; Cynthia Falkenhagen, RT, Vancouver Radiologists; Debbie Mansell, Legacy Health Systems; Ian Shupe, Providence Portland; Heather Cassavoy, PeaceHealth Southwest; Cathy Darrah, PeaceHealth St. Johns; Rhonda Meyers, Lower Columbia College

Members Absent: Loyal Betschart, Radiology Technician; Heather Tanninen, Providence Centralia Hospital; Erik Kilgore, MD, Vancouver Radiologists
Clark College: Debra Ortiz, Director of Allied Health; Jenefer King, MRAD Instructor; John Fritz, MRAD Student in the Program; Blake Bowers, Dean, Business & Health Sciences; Shelley Ostermiller, Advising Div. Mgr. Health Occs & Education Programs; Andreana DiGiorgio, Advisory Committee Coordinator
_____________________________________________________________________________
Committee Vice Chair, John Ferguson called the meeting to order at 6:04 p.m. with introductions.
Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting
A motion was made to approve the February 19th, 2013 minutes as written.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Office of Instruction/Advisory Committee Business
Andreana DiGiorgio told the committee that they should have received an invitation to the Advisory Committee Recognition Reception being held on Thursday, June 6, 2013. She explained that it’s a “come and go” event between 5:30 and 7:30 p.m. Andreana told the committee members that the reception is a way for Clark College to thank all of the committee members for the time and effort they give to Clark and its students. She said that if they plan to attend the reception to please RSVP. 

Director of Allied Health Debbie Ortiz gave a brief introduction of the Virtual Notebook. For each program, information such as registration, completions, retention, student GPA, etc. is captured. One of the issues is incorrect coding of the students. Debbie said that this will skew all the other information. She said that the issue is in the process of being rectified. 
Director Report

Accreditation update. Debbie reported that the self-study is complete. She thanked members of the committee for their review and input. She said now they are waiting to hear back from JRCERT.  If they don’t have any questions, a site visit will take place, possibly in the spring 2014. 
Debbie said the college is planning on offering a few general education classes in White Salmon in the fall. Students who live up the Gorge won’t have to drive all the way to main campus. 

Work Plan
The committee members went through the work plan items. 
1. Review questions on employer and graduate survey; the committee reviewed and updated the survey to go out in May.
2. Review results from employer/graduate surveys. These are ongoing items. The surveys will be going out in June. 

3. Identify and contact additional clinical sites for students. Debbie reported that they may be losing Grays Harbor who have two students at their site doing their clinicals. She mentioned that Adventist and Longview Radiology both have second year openings. She reported that she has been looking for additional clinical sites and has contacted the following:

· The VA, who said they currently have a staff shortage and can’t take on any clinical placements. 

· Kaiser Permanente. No headway yet.
· Oregon Clinic – Tuality Hospital is not willing to take Clark students. They currently have students from PCC; no room for Clark students right now.

· Providence Hood River would like to look at taking on students next year. 

· Skyline was visited by Jenny King who said that the site would be great for first year students. 

4. Provide input into JRCERT accreditation self-study process. COMPLETED.
5. Develop a mission statement for the MRAD program. COMPLETED.
6. Vision 2020. Dean Blake Bowers reported that there is no planned activity right now. He is waiting for information from the college before moving forward on this. He said he would like this item to stay on the agenda for the fall meeting. 
7. Examine options for students waiting to get into the program. COMPLETED.
A 2013-14 work plan will be created at the fall advisory meeting. 

Old Business

Equipment update. Debbie reported that one item was approved. The program is getting a refurbished AMX-GE mobile x-ray unit. Students can simulate mobile usage. The unit was bought for a great deal less than what was expected at $6,000. We are waiting to see if we get Foundation funding for the C-arm and will not know until May if that is approved. 
New Business
Update on 2012 graduates. Instructor Jenifer King reported that 12 of the 18 graduates from the program are employed. 

Outcomes update. Jenny reported that overall, the outcomes look good. The JRC wants the data analyzed and wants to see continuous program improvement. Where the benchmark wasn’t met a plan is in place to improve it with the next cohort. Diane said she was the impressed not only by the quality of the scores, but also how many things are measured. She said she wanted to recognize all the work that goes into getting the data. 

Debbie said the JRC wants the Program Effectiveness Measures data shared with the public and Shelley has put this information on the MRAD website. Some discussion took place about the website and committee members shared their appreciation for the amount and timeliness of the information on the website. Debbie thanked Shelley Ostermiller for her efforts in updating the website and also announced to the committee that Shelley has taken on MRAD credentialing as well as supervising the advisors. Debbie showed the committee how to get to the website and let them see all the information that is included.
At this time Blake asked the committee members to walk with him and look at the Japanese maple tree the 2012 graduates planted. 
Election of Officers. Blake opened up the floor for nominations. He reminded members that current officers can be re-elected. John Ferguson nominated Diane Buelt to continue as committee chair. John Ferguson was nominated to continue as committee vice chair. A vote was taken and both members were re-elected unanimously. Blake thanked the two officers for their continued support. Diane said she’s been on the committee since the beginning and is very proud to be part of the program. 

Blake and Debbie led the committee through the roster, member by member. Debbie said that with 6 employee reps and 4 employer reps the committee could benefit by adding a couple more employer representatives to be at the 50/50 ratio that the State requires.
Diane summarized the meeting. 
Next Meeting
The next meeting date was discussed and decided on Tuesday, October 29, 2013 at 6 p.m. Meeting location is T-Building, room 101. Andreana will send out a Save the Date to the committee. 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m.
Prepared/Submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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